
 Portsmouth Naval Shipyard 
Congressional and Public Affairs Office 

 

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
Danna Eddy               January 17, 2024 
Public Affairs Officer             Release #2024-01 
(207) 438-1525         Portsmouth Naval Shipyard 
 
 
TRAINING 
 
PORTSMOUTH NAVAL SHIPYARD, Maine – Portsmouth Naval Shipyard will conduct 
routine emergency response training Thursday, January 18, 2024. 
 
This training is being conducted to ensure emergency response personnel are prepared, ready and 
trained to respond to emergency situations.   
 
As part of this training, the shipyard will utilize the public address loudspeaker, known as the 
Giant Voice.  No action is required by the public, as these Giant Voice transmissions are just part 
of the training. 
 
Due to the location of the training, some members of the public may see emergency response 
personnel responding to this event. 
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These training exercises are closed to media.   


